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BRADFORD NUT

22 Edmund Street

Bradford

BD5 0BH

Email: contact@bradfordnut.org
Tel: (01274) 414664

Fax: (01274) 414665

Minutes of the General Meeting held on 29th September, 2009 
Introduction of Officers

Apologies: Jo Hill, Alex Leggatt, Indi Matharu, Kulwant Singh.
Minutes:  Agreed as true record.
Matters Arising:  

Rarely Cover  - School trips expected to be curtailed, and courses – we will need to protect conditions of service entitlements.  Reports from:- Belle Vue Girls; Ilkley Grammar; Oakbank – problems anticipated when pandemic hits; Tong; Beckfoot; Grange; Salt; BBEC.  Rarely Cover is the right of each individual teacher, so in-school agreements to reduce this right are not binding.

Heating Problems  -  in BSF Schools.  Improvement notices have been issued to Integrated Bradford over these problems.  They are due to building design problems, plus, problems when a Facilities Management Company, who aim to make a profit, take over the running of the school.

Elections – Ian Murch being opposed in National Officer elections.  Revise donation to campaign of the 4 candidates we are supporting to £1,500,  Agreed
Correspondence:   
· Lynne Thornton – Thanks for long service award.
· Hazards Campaign – sponsorship £50.  Agreed.
· Retired Teachers Conference – 13th Oct.  Delegate sought – approach Liz Freeman.  Stuart Davies to do.
Welcome to New Teachers
James Dean reported on the Young Teachers Conference and publicised the event on the 8th October – David Peace talk.  
Reports and Discussions:
Equal Opportunities Group – to survey members soon.

Teachers’ Pensions -  threat of the recession, large cuts in public spending likely, pensions likely to be targeted.  General election coming – will contact candidates and arrange meetings and questions for them on intentions.


Swine Flu – Miriam Murch gave update – to publicise good practice amongst members.  

When should schools close – need to get information from LA about number of cases.  

Learning Walks and Observations
TLR’s having drop-ins – a concern for staff.

Up to 3hrs per year for performance management.

Also other observations allowed under curriculum reviews etc.  Very stressful for staff.

Union view – drop-ins are unacceptable.
Stress Risk Assessment – schools should alert management to the fact that observations are stressful, especially when observers come in pairs.  A particular individual working for EB is encouraging this – claiming quality assurance.

Discussion with management needed around protocols.

SAT’s
Report om campaign in Bradford by JR.

Report  on campaign nationally by IM.

NAHT decided recently to postpone balloting their members on boycotting SATs and instead to conduct an indicative ballot. NUT doing one with same timescale. Advice being issued to schools about inappropriateness of teaching to tests in Primary Schools. 

Emergency motion:  Proposed: James Dean, Seconded: Denis White

“This Association calls upon the Executive to reconsider, as a matter of the greatest urgency, the decision postpone the full SATs ballot in favour of an indicative ballot to keep in line with NAHT survey.

We believe the NAHT has reneged on its agreement to ballot its members and the substitution of a survey for a ballot will not prevent the SATs from going ahead this year. An indicative ballot will also mean that school children in England will be condemned to yet another year of SATs exams.


This Association believes that NUT Conference made a clear decision on this matter and that this is a high profile issue that with a vigorous campaign should lead to a successful ballot. We believe that an indicative ballot could demoralise the members and dissipate members¹ resolve for action.

This Association calls Executive to reconsider its decision at its meeting of October 8th and to begin the process for an action ballot of all members as soon as possible.”


6 for, 

19 against,
 1 abstention


Motion was lost.

Indicative Ballot in November.

A.O.B  
Raised (FFT) Targets– to next meetings Agenda,

Unite Against Fascism, Rally 31st October outside Leeds Art Gallery at 12.00.

